
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  
 

 
 

Saturday 16th October 6pm 
Raymond Whelan, late of Coolminga 

William Whelan, late of Coolminga 

Peggy & John Pyne, son John & Olivia 

 

Saturday 23rd October 6pm 
Nancy Casey, Trellig 

 

Morning Mass 8.55am Mon, Tues & Wed 

 

 

Killimer Church 

 
 

Sunday 17th October  
Mary Bohanon 

Percy & Annie Cooper and deceased family members 

 

Sunday 24th October  

 
 

Morning Mass 8.55am Thursday & Friday 
 

 

 

 

 

May your love be upon us, O Lord, as we place all 

our hope in you. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Killimer Church Rota 
Stewards. 

Sunday 24th October: Jackie Hassett, Marie Callinan, 

Marian McKeown. 

Sunday  

 

Knockerra Eucharistic Minister & Liturgy 

Readers 
Saturday 23rd October: 

Eucharist Minister: Kenneth Collins 

Liturgy Reader: Ann Fitzpatrick 

 

Clare Art’s Office Clare County Council 

Presents  

Two Fantastic Concerts In Knockerra Hall 

Patrick Roche Band on Thursday 28th October  Tickets 

€10 

Mike Denver on Thursday 29th October Tickets €10 

To Book call 089 277 3211 

Supported by the Live Local Music Performance 

Scheme from the Dept. of Tourism, Culture, Arts, 

Gaeltacht, Sports & Media. 

 

Mission Sunday:  

Next weekend we will celebrate World 

Mission Sunday, the Holy Father’s 

annual appeal to support overseas 

mission and missionaries. Worryingly, 

it is in jeopardy. The pandemic means 

that less of us can physically attend Mass, meaning less 

offerings in the basket. The implications for overseas 

missionaries and the communities they serve over the 

coming months will be devastating. You can help right 

now. Please donate €4.00 by texting the word ‘Mission’ 

to 50300. Alternatively donate at www.missio.ie or call 

Missio on 01 497 2035. To learn more, go to 

www.missio.ie 

 

 

 
 

 

Killimer Parish 16th & 17th October 2021  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel 0659062729 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Assistant Priests: Fr Michael Sheedy - Tel 0659051093 Mob 086-2603314 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com 



 

 

 

New Changes To Mass Attendance 
From 6th September, larger crowds can gather for 

religious ceremonies with up to 50% capacity allowed in 

places of worship. 

This limit will apply to all Masses, daily and weekend.  

Face masks and social distancing will still apply.  

We will continue to make the churches a safe place for 

all who attend our services. Our stewards will be on 

hand to direct you to your seats. Please remember to 

sanitise your hands on the way in and out of the 

church. 

 

Clare Suicide Bereavement Support  
Are you finding it difficult to cope with a death by 

suicide of a family member, relative or friend? It may 

help to talk to a Clare Suicide Bereavement Support 

Volunteer. We offer confidential and free support to 

people who have experienced a death by suicide. 

Please phone or text 086 0565373 or 087 3698315. 

 www.claresuicidebereavementsupport.com 

 

Bowls  
At Kilrush Community Centre every Mon & Fri from 

10am—12noon. New members are always welcome. 

 

 
 

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota 

October 
Maura Kennedy, Anne Mulqueen, Lorraine O’Sullivan 

& Aine O’Driscoll. 

 

 

 
  

 

Synod In Church Of Ireland:   

In these days, the Catholic 

Church throughout the world and in Ireland is 

beginning a series of conversations about what 

God wants of his people at this time.  These 

conversations are often referred to as a Synodal 

Process. “Synodal” comes from a Greek word 

which means “walking together”.    

This Sunday, 17th October we mark the opening 

of this Synodal Process entitled, For a Synodal 

Church: communion, participation and mission. 

This Synodal Process coincides with the start of 

the two-year Synodal Pathway for the Catholic 

Church in Ireland which will lead, in time, to a 

National Synodal Assembly in Ireland.  

We pray that the next two years will be a time of 

prayer, listening and discernment, involving a 

consultative conversation. This will allow all 

people - both within the Church and in society at 

large, to share their insights into the Catholic 

Church in Ireland – past, present and future – so 

that we can prepare for a National Synodal 

Assembly in the coming years.  

Pope Francis has asked us to pray continually for 

the success of this Synodal process.  He asks that 

we use the words of a very ancient prayer 

attributed to St Isodore of Seville who lived in the 

6th century. This prayer has been used at Councils 

and Synods of the Church since ancient times.   

 

 

We stand before You, Holy Spirit, as we gather 

together in Your name. 

With You alone to guide us, make yourself at 

home in our hearts; 

Teach us the way we must go and how we are to 

pursue it. 

We are weak and sinful; do not let us promote 

disorder. 

Do not let ignorance lead us down the wrong 

path nor partiality influence our actions. 

Let us find in You our unity so that we may 

journey together to eternal life 

and not stray from the way of truth and what is 

right. 

All this we ask of You, who are at work in every 

place and time 

in the communion of the Father and the Son, 

forever and ever.  

Amen 

 
 


